J.M.Ryder and Associates, Terrain Analysis Inc.							


P.O.Box 45005, Dunbar P.O., Vancouver, B.C.  Canada,  V6S 2M8        Ph 604-736-4211  Fax 604-736-5101





Mr. D.E. Howes, P.Geo.							December 11, 1997


Land Use Coordination Office


Yates Centre, 2,  836 Yates Street


Victoria, B.C.


V8V 1X4





Dear Don:





Re: Terrain Hazard Mapping, Mid-Coast Region, Pilot Project: Status Report 2








The status of this project is as follows:





Task One: As you are aware, we are awaiting maps being prepared in your office.





Task Two: We have reviewed readily available background material. I have not checked to make sure that all relevant non-GIS information is in hand.





Task Three: We have made considerable progress on this task since my report of October 7. Air photo interpretation of landslides has been completed for the entire pilot project area, and landslide data have been transferred by hand to the 100 000-scale map that covers the southeastern part of 92M (16 TRIM sheets). Air photo interpretation of floodplains has been completed for the entire pilot project area, and data have been transferred to same 100 000-scale map. Polygons and symbols on this map are now ready for digitizing. Air photo interpretation of avalanche terrain has been done for the entire pilot project area, and review by JMR and revision of this mapping is underway. Avalanche data will be compiled onto a second copy of the 1:100 000 map.





We reviewed the advisability of checking our hand transfer of mapped data (polygons and arrow symbols) against photogrammetric transfer (as in the original project proposal). Contour patterns , streams and other features provide good control for hand transfer, and we estimate that even on slopes where distortion is severe, errors in the placement of lines are less than about 5 mm. When this mapping is reduced to 1:250 000 scale, the maximum error will be 2 mm. Since the main purpose of the pilot project is GIS analysis, which will involve some generalization, the extra cost and time involved in obtaining a sample of photogrammetric work does not appear to be justified at this time. If, however, you think that this test of accuracy should be carried out, please let us know.





I trust this progress is satisfactory.





(Invoice submitted is for completion of Task 2.)








Yours sincerely,








June M. Ryder  P.Geo.


